
SECRETARY’S LETTER FOR May 27, 2021 

I made an initial request to the Salt River Project  to pursue the remaining water rights to the C.C. Cragin 

reservoir. I will continue this endeavor. 

 I assisted in trying to secure requested backup documentation for our failed request for a $500,000 

grant from USDA 

As water resources enhancement committee chairman, I began negotiations with Margaret McKnight (a 

PSWID Water Sharing agreement holder) to buy her well. I made phone contact with Scott Jensen, one 

of a group of well owners who have conditionally offered to (give, sell?) their rights to a well outside of 

but near Strawberry Hollow. He indicated that two of them were not interested in selling. Due to a lack 

of accurate information on this well, the negotiations for this are on hold at present. Our chairman, Alan 

Kleinman, just notified Sharon Hillman today that they are no longer interested in selling this well. 

 When I receive information on the steps we need to take to buy or obtain these and other wells, I will 

resume negotiations. 

 

 


